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Directors General Technology, Innovation and Science Council 

Communique – 3 September 2024 
 

The second meeting of the Directors General Technology, Innovation and Science 
Council (TISC) was held on 3 September 2024 at Dumas house and online via 
Microsoft Teams.   
 
The TISC considered the following matters: 
ServiceWA App – Payments and Rebates Capability 

The TISC discussed the WA Government’s ServiceWA Offers Procurement 
Arrangement. The WA Student Assistance Payment (WASAP) undertaken by the 
Office of Digital Government and the Department of Education was referred to as a 
prime example of a government payment which could be delivered by this new 
payments and rebates capability in the future.  

10-year Science and Technology Plan 

The Department of Jobs, Tourism, Science and Innovation (JTSI) is leading the 
development of a new strategic 10-year Science and Technology Plan (Plan) for 
Western Australia. The Plan aims to uplift science and technology capabilities in 
Western Australia and diversify the Western Australian economy. The TISC will 
oversee the ongoing implementation of the Plan. The Plan and its Framework are 
currently being finalised. The Plan and its Framework has been informed by key WA 
Government and Commonwealth agencies, community, industry and academic 
stakeholder groups. 

Other business 
The Council also considered the following matters: 

• GovNext Transition Project  
• A Cross-sectoral Generative Artificial Intelligence Pilot 
• Decommissioning of the G-Core Network 
• The WA Government eInvoicing Program – Commencement of Stage 2 
• Privacy Responsible Information Sharing Project 
• The Digital Capability Fund 
• Digital Inclusion in Western Australia Blueprint and Partnership Framework 

 
Next meeting  
The next meeting of the TISC is scheduled for 3 December 2024.  


